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) Docket No. 99-AFC-3

                                            



) Motion to reopen the administrative record
Application for Certification for the       


) to fully and fairly search for, identify, analyze
Metcalf Energy Center [Calpine              


) evaluate and publicly disclose all changed
Corporation and Bechtel Enterprises, Inc.]  
) facts & circumstances stemming from the 

) recent, current and ongoing events involving

) the "energy crisis”.
Dockets,

CARE, its members, and other individual and groups or agencies constituting the public, respectfully demand that administrative review proceedings for the Metcalf Energy Center project be immediately reopened to fully and fairly search for, identify, analyze, evaluate and publicly disclose all changed facts & circumstances stemming from the recent, current and ongoing events involving the "energy crisis," and the potentially significant environmental and socioeconomic impacts those changed facts & circumstances may have on the project and its proposed implementation and control.  In particular, to what extent have or will these events change the data, assumptions, evaluations and conclusions in the project's Final Decision?  

If no significant changes may occur, the public should be so advised with a reasonably detailed explanation showing the public that decisions regarding the siting, construction, operation and control of powerplants are being made that fully and fairly take into account environmental ramifications and mitigation measures to avoid or minimize environmental harm.

If, as appears perfectly obvious to CARE, its members, and other individual and group members of the public, the totally unprecedented energy crisis events may have potentially significant environmental impacts not fully or adequately considered in the administrative review of the project, and particularly its CEQA-equivalent review, please commence the good faith, full disclosure investigation, analysis and evaluation that is statutorily required, and the deprivation of which results in constitutional violations.

We have, at least in part, previously addressed these issues in our prior comments, most if not all of which have been typically ignored by CEC staff as well as agency decision makers.  Your highly biased procedural rules intended to complicate and eliminate well informed and meaningful public participation aside, we feel it our self-imposed duty as responsible citizens to continue to raise these issues, and repeat our respectful demands, even if they fall on deaf ears, until action is finally taken.  

To the extent allowed by limited resources, in the future we intend to provide specific examples, based on objective data and logical reasoning, of appropriate questions for staff and decision makers to ask, and appropriate areas of inquiry, such as what impact will it have--or is it having--on the project's construction, operation and control if fuel and energy supplies and prices fall, rise or fluctuate to or between extremely high or low levels.  

What happens if public utilities like PG&E keep going bankrupt; and what happens if rolling blackouts keep occurring, and do so on an even more frequent basis than presently anticipated?

Respectfully submitted,
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